
 TOWN OF LANGDON 

APPROVED SELECTBOARD MINUTES 

February 24th, 2020 

7:07 Meeting called to Order by Chairman Lou Beam. 

The Board reviewed and accepted minutes from the February 10th Meeting as written. 

 

Lou Beam reviewed the Town Calendar. 

 

March 2nd Selectboard Meeting 7pm 

March 4th Coffee Hours 10-12 

March 4th Heritage Commission Meeting 7pm 

March 9th Selectboard Meeting 7pm 

March 10th Voting 11-7 Town Meeting 7:15pm  

 

 

 

Recognition of Visitors: 

Steve Murrell, Police Chief 

Old Business: 

1. The Board reviewed and signed the Town Warrant and the Budget to be posted.  

2. Lou discussed that the residents on Cheshire Turnpike with the excess vehicles seem to have removed some of the unregistered 

cars. Lou mentioned that he had a conversation with one of the residents on voting day and had explained the situation. The resident 

had until Wednesday to remove the vehicles. Steve mentioned that he and Jonathan had stopped by with copies of the RSAs detailing 

unregistered cars. The Board discussed the next steps if the vehicles were not removed.   

3. Lou asked if Steve had a discussion with Josh yet. Steve was waiting for a response.  

4. Lou mentioned that the Planning Board had approved the draft for the new Master Plan. The Planning Board will edit the content, if 

needed. The State does ask that the Towns have a new plan every five years. Langdon has gone over 10. The Planning Board is 

looking to do it every five years and the next one will use the 2020 census data. 

5. The Board discussed that a resident had heard that the warrant article for the seasonal closing of Winch Hill was off the warrant. 

The article is still on and Lou will speak to the article and let the voters decide what they want to do.  

New Business: 

1. The Board reviewed and signed a PO for the Road Agent.  

2. The Board reviewed paperwork from Healthtrust but did not sign. They noted that there is no employee that uses the insurance.  

3. The Board reviewed and signed a Current Use Application from Larry Sayers. Motion to approve the Current Use Application by 

Nate and seconded by Devin.     

4. The Board reviewed and signed Payroll. 



5. The Board reviewed and signed Orders. 

6. Lou suggested reviewing the budget to date at the meeting on the 9th.  

7. Lou said that Steve is leaving as Police Chief but that the Board had appreciated his service.  

 

7:51 Move to Adjourn.  (Nate, Devin) 

 

Respectfully submitted by Jessica Jarvis 


